From: Leroy Scroggins < Leroyscroggins@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, March 24, 2012 7:18 AM

To: !FHFA REG-COMMENTS

Subject: RIN 2590-AA53 - Please restore PACE programs

Mr. Alfred Pollard General Counsel Federal Housing Finance Agency 400 7th St., N.W. Washington, DC 20024

RE: RIN 2590-AA53 Mortgage Assets Affected by PACE Programs; Comments on Advanced Notice of Proposed Rulemaking and EIS Scoping Comments

Dear Mr. Pollard:

I strongly urge FHFA to reconsider its opposition to PACE programs and to revise the Statement and the Directive. I recommend that FHFA's proposed rule provide that Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac, and any other mortgage lenders regulated by FHFA (Enterprises) be allowed to buy residential mortgages with PACE assessments that are originated by programs that conform to standards and guidelines such as those established in the Department of Energy's "Guidelines for Pilot PACE Financing Programs" (May 7, 2010) (DOE Guidelines) or HR 2599 (The PACE Assessment Protection Act) to protect the interests of local governments, homeowners, mortgage lenders and the Enterprises.

Sincerely,

Leroy Scroggins

Dana Point, CA 92629